Buildings & Grounds Coordinator’s Report
There has been continuous activity at SCC, so much so that scheduling work days without conflicts has been difficult.  In May, there will be two opportunities: Saturday, May 13 (same day as the Spring Fair) and Sunday, May 21 (with the Pick-a-Party Tea at 2:30).  Still, scheduling of those who can make it is ongoing.  You or anyone you know who can be available are encouraged to make contact with me to facilitate arrangements.   A sample of April’s projects included:

●  A rebuilding of several windows in the Meeting House basement.

●  A motor for the clock chimes has been ordered (existing one has burned out).


● Replaced the circuit board in the remote handicap access control outside the

 office door.  The original was damaged from contact with an unknown

 vehicle.


●  Repaired Tricia’s malfunctioning hallway light.

●  Made temporary repair of Chancel exit step on east side

●  With Bob Berube, replaced panels with Azec and moulding below the three
 windows on the south side of the Chapel.


●  Assisted electrician in installing emergency lights in the upstairs kitchen, 

installed requested extra lighting in the kitchen stairway, repaired motion
sensitive lighting in the second floor elevator hallway and replaced 
defective door magnet unit on second floor.

Unfortunately, there was insufficient unused carpeting to replace the carpet squares in the second floor elevator hallway.  This is a low priority repair that was only considered because of a carpeting remnant.
Respectfully submitted,

Duffy Brookes

